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CITY OF DEADWOOD 
PARKING AND TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE 

 
June 27, 2024 

 
1. ROLL CALL: 

 
The City of Deadwood Parking and Transportation Committee met Thursday, June 27, 2024, in 

the Century Room in City Hall.  Justin Lux called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. Present were Justin 
Lux, Cory Shafer, Dory Hanson, Kevin Kuchenbecker, Trent Mohr, Tom Riley, Jim Lee, John Rystrom, 
Misty Trewhella and Andy Goodwin.  Commissioner Mike Johnson was present. 

 
Absent was Lornie Stalder.  
 

2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  June 23, 2024. 
 
Minutes for the meeting on Thursday, June 23, 2024, were approved unanimously by a 
motion from Mr. Kuchenbecker and a second by Mr. Riley.   
 

3. INFORMATIONAL ITEMS ON AGENDA 
 
a. Whitewood Creek Updates:  Mr. Kuchenbecker indicated the FEMA project continues.  It’s 

all done on Sherman Street except some landscaping behind Taco Johns and the Monument.  
They are moving on to the Comfort Inn.  Most of the bank stabilization is completed.  They will 
be going down Ryan Road.  Still waiting on some connectors for the elbows and angles.  The 
next phase is the large utility island that will take 2 parking spots in the parking lot next to City 
Hall.  There are 4 pieces of equipment for Black Hills Power transformers and switches, as well 
as vaults and pedestals for BluePeak and Midco.  That island will be 20x26.  Trenching and 
staging will begin.   
    
The other Whitewood Creek project is the Boardwalk or the Deadwood Welcome Center 
Trail/Whitewood Creek Trail.  There has been some sloughing on Railroad Street.  They 
started setting blocks on the uphill side.       

   
4. NOTICE TO CONTEST PARKING TICKETS:   

a. 1155638:  Discussion.  Motion to uphold the citation by Mr. Kuchenbecker, 
second by Mr. Riley; motion carried.       
 

5. NEW BUSINESS:   
 

a. Recommend approval for motorcycle parking in front of 681 Main Street on 
July 13, 2024 from 8:00 am – 4:00 pm for the Harley Davidson Passport Ride:  
Harley filled out an event application but it was filed too late for a public hearing 
so commissioners asked it to come to P&T committee.  It’s a scramble that starts 
in Rapid City.  The riders only stop for a few minutes at a time.  Discussion.  
There haven’t been issues in the past.  Motion to recommend approval to allow 
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contingent upon them policing/monitoring the area during the event by Mr. 
Mohr, second by Ms. Trewhella; carried with one opposed.    

 
b. Pedestrian Traffic at the Post Office:  Mr. Lux indicated he spoke with Mike 

Percevich who expressed concern with the speed of vehicles north bound leaving 
the intersection of Sherman Street and Pine Street and the pedestrian traffic 
crossing from the Roadhouse side of the street.  The question was if there was a 
possibility of installing a crosswalk there.  Discussion.       

 
6. OLD BUSINESS:   

 
a. Canyon Cab:  They have not paid up – they owe $420.24.  They have been sent 

multiple letters to remind them to pay.  In addition to the reminders, following 
the last P&T meeting attempts were made to reach them with no success.  They 
are still operating.  All other cab companies have paid their fees.  Discussion.  
Motion to recommend the Chief of Police suspend the license and move it 
forward to City Commission for possible revocation of the license at July 1 
meeting by Mr. Mohr, second by Chief Shafer; motion carried.     

 
7. INFORMATIONAL ITEMS NOT ON AGENDA:    

 
Mr. Lux indicated there were no updates on the Deadwood Hill lot as it is moving at 
the pace of molasses.  He’s working on getting appraisals.   
 
BID 8 paid for the City to lease the slag pile for the duration of the summer.  The City 
will encourage people with trailers to utilize that lost for short stays and also as 
overflow parking.  A sign will be made to put up there.  It’s been bladed and it will 
be mowed to encourage use.   

 
8. ADJOURNMENT: 

 
 With no further business for the committee to consider, Mr. Riley moved to adjourn, 
second by Mr. Kuchenbecker; motion carried.  Next meeting is July 11, 2024, at 9:00 am.     
       
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Rhonda McGrath, Recording Secretary 
**** Audio from the meeting is posted on the “S” drive.  


